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    Care to try some Ice Racing? 
    Details inside…... 
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       Meeting at Steve’s Tire 
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 MEMBERS 

Prez Sez … 
The Zedline - Now and in the Years to Come  
Some of you may have heard that after 5 years, Howie Yoshida will be stepping down as the Newsletter Editor.  
Membership in Ontario Z-Car will get you a few things, experiences, memories & friendships.  The Zedline is the 
only tangible thing that Ontario Z-Car produces that members receive in return for payment of their membership 
dues.  With good reason, the membership loves their Zedlines.  I have a stack of them at home going back to the 
very beginning of OZC.  They are in effect a historical record of this club’s existence since its inception in 1993.   

When Howie took over the Zedline from Manolo de Leon 5 years ago, he did so with no background in desktop 
publishing and editorial layout.  He assumed responsibility of the Zedline at a time when Manolo, who had taken on the stewardship of 
the newsletter in order to save it from oblivion, finally had to give it up after many years of publishing it.  Howie’s background is in Pro-
ject Management and Civil Engineering.   It is a testimonial to Howie’s skill and ability to learn, that he was able to take on the respon-
sibilities of the Newsletter Editor position and put out an award winning product, lo these many years.  

Over the past 17 years many have taken on the very important task of producing the club newsletter.  I was involved in its production 
back in the mid Nineties and can attest to the fact that it does not assemble itself.  In recent years the membership has spoken and 
has made it abundantly clear that the Zedline is very important to them.  I could not agree more.  It is the one physical item in this club 
that binds us all together.  The interesting thing about the Zedline is that it could be your ticket to virtual immortality.  Whoever submits 
articles, material or ads for print will have their contributions, in effect a part of themselves, live on in the bookcases, shelves and milk 
crates of fellow enthusiasts for years to come.  If this isn’t motivation enough to write that long considered article I don’t know what is.  
Fleshed out website postings could be e-mailed to the Zedline Editor for publication especially when you consider that, and I know it’s 
hard to believe, not everyone is on the internet.   After all, the Zedline is only as good as the content on its pages.  I guess that this 
would be a good opportunity to urge all members to try and send in something, be it an article about your car or some kind of helpful 
information you might want to share.  Don’t be shy, if you look at some of the crazy things I have submitted in the past, it will become 
abundantly clear that we will publish virtually anything.   

Having said this, I have identified an individual who is blessed with the knowledge, the experience, the tools, and most importantly the 
enthusiasm to take on the position of Newsletter Editor.  Technically, this position will become available in November when we have 
our elections.  Ideally, due to the importance of the Zedline and in its best interests, I would like to have the new person working to-
gether with Howie as soon as possible in order to ensure a smooth transition. But being democratically inclined, I am loath to just ap-
point someone to this position without first letting the membership know about it as it is entirely possible that someone else would like 
to try their hand at being the Newsletter Editor.  

If anybody out there objects to this or wants to be considered for the position of Newsletter Editor, please e-mail me at: 
jpmatte@rogers.com. Barring any interest in the position or objections, the transition process over to the future newsletter editor will 
begin in earnest.  Once all is settled, the identity of the new Zedline Editor will be revealed.  

Let me say that while it is truly an honour to serve the membership of this club as I am surrounded by an able and enthusiastic cast of 
talented volunteers, it is an even greater pleasure when I meet people who want to join this same group.  

Special Mention: I would like to shine the spotlight on those hardy souls who in the name of adventurous automotive touring, explore 
the far flung regions of this province in search of the perfect driving roads.  The time they spend searching, mapping and test driving 
these routes, all so that they might share their discoveries with others, is to be applauded.  Not only do they find great roads, they 
also create related events which are incorporated into these planned tours.  Much work goes into these events so please 
do your best to get out and enjoy them.  Other club members occasionally join in to help but here in no particular order 
are the names of our very own core group of pavement pioneers:  Wes Hore, Erle Strauss, Gerry/Sharon Pancott, Tom 
Dickson, Jason Okolisan, Eric Zondervan. For all that you do on behalf of the club, Thanks!   

JP Matte, President 

Ontario Z-Car Owners Association 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

Grant Elgie       Eric Esseltine     Wayne Hartley     

Bruno Luzak    Richard Matthie  Barry Taylor       

We extend a cordial invitation to you to participate in club 

events, meetings and the newsletter. 

Bob Chwalyk, Membership Director 

At present 
Ontario Z-Car has 
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2010 OZC EXECUTIVE 
 
President: 
JP Matte 
905-839-8121, Pickering 
jpmatte@rogers.com 

Eastern VP: 
Bill Husar 
905-427-6564, Ajax 
ajaxzcars@hotmail.com 

Western VP, Kitchener: 
Laverne Burkhart 
519-748-5187, Kitchener 
lburkhart@netflash.net 

Membership Director: 
Bob Chwalyk 
905-389-4024, Hamilton 
rchwalyk@mountaincable.net 

Treasurer: 
Gail Warren 
905-666-3493, Whitby 
warren3493@rogers.com 

Webmaster: 
Eric Zondervan 
416-455-7445, Toronto 
zedfoot@rogers.com 

Newsletter Editor: 
Howie Yoshida 
905-625-6621, Mississauga 
howieyoshida@rogers.com 

Merchandise Director 
Terry Weston 
905-388-5041, Hamilton 
taw@mountaincable.net 

Events Director: 
Brian Gracie 
519-842-7874, Tillsonburg 
rolln45@oxford.net 
 

Mailing Address: 
Ontario Z-Car Owners               
Association 
3044 Bloor St. West, Box 503 
Toronto, Ontario  M8X 2Y8 

Inside this issue, we thank the following contributors 

JP Matte, Eric Esseltine, Wes Hore 

Jason Okolisan, Howie Yoshida,   

From The Driver’s Seat 

So Spring has finally arrived and we’re off for another season of driving fun, 
whether on a tour, an autoslalom event or a day at the track.  Everyone should 
hopefully have their Zed out of storage and on the road, unless it’s a project, 
then there’s no time limit.  Just keep at it, there’s an end in sight. 
 
In this issue, I would like to express our thanks to the many sponsors of Zedline 
who have shown their support of the Ontario Z-Car Owners Association by re-
newing their advertisements for the year.  To our members, please reciprocate 
by making use of the many goods and services our sponsors have out there 
such as insurance coverage, maintenance & repair work, appraisals, rims & 
tires, oils & lubricants and specialized dress up car parts.  Zedline wouldn’t be 
the same without them. 
 
Inside this issue is a feature article submitted by Eric Esseltine, a new member 
who signed up for the past season of ice racing organized by CASC-OR.  It cer-
tainly looks like a lot of fun.  Eric is the son of Bob, our long time member and 
famous participant in the Targa Newfoundland Rally. 
 
I’m looking forward to another season of autoslalom events and attending my 
first ZCCA convention this year in Tennessee.  There’s lots of other club events 
I’ll try to fit in too.  Hope to see some of you out at the same events!  
 
Howie Yoshida, Zedline Editor 
Always asking, Always looking, Send me your stuff!  
Contact me at 905-625-6621 or by e-mail at howieyoshida@rogers.com 

INSIDE ZEDLINE 

Eric the Ice Racer 4 

Eastern Meeting at Steve’s Tire 7 

Z-Fest Flyer 8 

OZC 2010 Events Calendar 10 

Whitehead Performance Swap Meet  12 

GP Kartways Event 14 

Sponsors 15 

“The Editor of Zedline and the Directors and Officers of the Ontario Z-Car Owners Association and the Ontario Z-Car Owners Association Inc. do not necessarily 
adopt to the views expressed in any letters to the Editor or articles published by our members.  We intend to have the Zedline as an open forum available for 
members to express their views but retain the right to edit or not publish any letters which are deemed to be offensive, defamatory or slanderous.  Further, 
with respect to any articles outlining mechanical modifications to any motor vehicle, the Editor, Directors and Officers, point out that said modifications need 
to be conducted under the supervision of a licensed mechanic in order to ensure owner and public safety” 



 

 

 ERIC THE ICE RACER 

by Eric Esseltine 

2010 Magnum Fine Printing Ice Series 
Minden, Ontario 
sanctioned by CASC-OR 

This past winter I decided to try my hand at racing on 
ice. It sounded like a lot of fun and it could be a great 
way to get behind the wheel in the winter. This race 
series didn’t disappoint me by any means! 

The races took place at the Minden fairgrounds on a 
flooded surface made possible by the Minden Kins-
men. They do an excellent job of setting up the facility 
for the winter. There are a lot of cold days and nights 
spent building and maintaining the track so it is ready 
to go on the weekends. 

The race series ran from Jan 23/24 through six week-
ends to Feb 27/28. A Canadian Automobile Sport 
Club regional “C” license, a current SA or M rated hel-
met, snow tires, and a cheap car are the only require-
ments. We made it to all the events except for both 
the races on Sat. Jan. 30 when a rusted out spring 
perch prompted a drive to Toronto for a new strut. We 
got the car fixed that night and raced on Sunday. That 
weekend I also discovered that ratchet straps could 
be used as spring compressors. 

I was entered in Class 2 this season with a 1987 Toy-
ota Corolla (#147). The car used to belong to my 
brother’s girlfriend, and was purchased for $150. That 
seems to be about right for an ice-racing car, and 
some are probably worth much less than that! 

There are two main types of classes in ice racing, 
rubber to ice and metal to ice. Both of these groups 

are split into separate classes. Class 1 for RWD cars, 
Class 2 for FWD with a wheelbase under 2415mm, 
Class 3 is FWD over 2415mm and Class 4 is for AWD 
vehicles. There are also classes 11,12,etc… for a 
second driver in the same car. 

Rubber to ice uses off the shelf snow tires, which 
have been tractionized. Tractionizing consists of spin-
ning a wheel and tire mounted on the car against two 
spiked rollers. This chews up the tread to the point of 
being sponge like - in effect adding lots of siping to 
the tire. There is something satisfying about mutilat-
ing a brand new pair of Blizzaks in this fashion.  On 
the first weekend I tried qualifying on un-tractionized 
tires and I sat at the start line spinning the wheels 
while watching the others drive away. You MUST do 
this to your tires for rubber to ice racing. The rubber 

It all starts in the pits 

Note:  Removal of headlights, tail lights & turning lights is required  

Pulling up to the starting line 

Car control is required for making the turns 
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classes reward driving skill and finesse. There is ex-
tremely little traction available and to do well means 
driving very smoothly and under self-imposed con-
trolled conditions. I heard it compared to dirt track 
racing where there isn’t a set “line”. You have to 
move all over the track to try and find the most grip. 
This makes for some pretty interesting ways of get-
ting around the corners. Along with learning how to 
drive a FWD car in the winter, this was probably the 
trickiest thing to try and figure out. I still have a long 
way to go also, as I finished the season 10th in class. 
Still, not bad for a Rookie. 

Metal to ice is further divided into street stud and race 
stud. Both groups use a spec tire. Street stud classes 
run on studded Hankook snow tires. They provide 
quite a bit more traction and allow the drivers follow a 
“racing line” instead of trying to find grip, as is the 
case in rubber classes. Horsepower also starts to be-
come a factor in street stud. Race stud is where it 
gets really fun to watch. These cars are required to 
have full roll cages and safety gear where as the 
other classes don’t. Lots of power and grip mean that 
they get going a lot faster than the other classes. 
Their tires are also purpose made for ice racing. The 

first two weekends of the season these classes could-
n’t run as there wasn’t enough ice built up. It is a treat 
getting to race right after these guys because they 
tear up the ice surface so much. There is a lot of grip 
for a few laps. 

This winter the weather also went to extremes. On 
the second weekend, we arrived at the track on Sat-
urday to see -31 degrees C. My trusty Corolla fired 
right up (with multiple pumps of the gas pedal) but 
some of the competitors spent some time towing their 
racers up and down the pits trying to bump start their 
frozen cars. When the temperature gets into this 
range you have to bring everything you want to func-
tion the next day into the hotel room. (Note - you can 
thaw out a floor jack by setting it on top of your car’s 
engine and closing the hood.) The opposite extreme 
was on the last two weekends of the season. By the 
end of the last Sunday, after the race stud cars ran, 
there was a fair bit of exposed dirt at one end of the 
track. It was a good thing the wipers still worked on 
the Corolla. This is part of the challenge in the series 
as well. The track changes from day to day and even 
from lap to lap because the rubber tires polish the ice 
and push loose snow to the outside of the corners 
during the races. 

I really enjoyed running the series this past winter and 
encourage everyone to give it a try. It would be great 
to see some more folks from our club in the standings 
next winter. The series is competitive wheel to wheel 
racing but the drivers are also there to have fun. I met 
a lot of great people last winter and made some new 
friends. I’ll definitely be back next winter to try and 
improve my results and hope to see some of you 
there too. 

More information can be found at www.casc.on.ca  

Too much speed and you start to DRIFT! 

Carnage can be just around the corner 

Race Stud Class - run with the big boys 



 

 



 

Zedline 2010 Issue #2 March/April                                                                         7 

by Howie Yoshida 

Our March Eastern meeting was generously hosted by 
Steve Shane of Steve’s Tire, a long time supporter of On-
tario Z-car.  The meeting was attended by around 16 of us 
who were fed pizza, snacks and refreshments by Steve. 

He has been in the tire business for 21 years providing ex-
ceptional customer service.  Having briefly completed our 
club business, we were left in Steve’s hands as he pro-
ceeded into a technical presentation on the workings of the 
tire pressure monitoring sensors of which his shop is very 
versed in.  He then took us all into his workshop where he 
demonstrated his state of the art wheel balancing machine 
and other tricks of the trade.  It was a very informative ses-
sion and greatly appreciated by everyone.  Steve an-
swered any questions we had about rims and the newest 
tires out on the market from Toyo.  

We ended the evening with our 50/50 draw of $36, won by 
Bill Husar.  It’s been awhile. Steve also provided a bunch 
of draw prizes consisting of hats, t-shirts and car products, 
enough for everyone to take something home. 

If you are in the market for rims or tires for your Zed, family 
car or daily driver, give Steve a call and he will fix you up 
for sure.  Let’s support our sponsors!   

 

        

YOU CAN MEET US AT THE FOLLOWING LOCATIONS….. 
Eastern meetings are held the 
first Wednesday of the month. 

Route 66 Sports Bar & Grill 

Eglinton Square Shopping Cen-
tre at 7:30 pm, 416-755-7869 

(Victoria Park & Eglinton) 

Western meetings are held the second Wednesday of the month alternating between    
Cambridge & London. 

Ernie’s Roadhouse, CAMBRIDGE 
at 7:30 pm, 519-658-9562.  Take Hwy 401 to Cambridge, exit at Hwy 24 North, a short dis-
tance will take you to the Queen St exit on your right, take it & go up 3 lights, Ernie’s is on 
the left, at the corner of Queen & Guelph. 
 
LONDON 
Frequency and location of the London meetings have changed and details will be an-
nounced when arrangements have been made. 

EASTERN MEETING AT STEVE’S TIRE 

Here’s Steve talking us up about tires and all 

Top Left: back in the shop, where the work is done. 

Top: With help from JP, Bob is modeling our club jacket. 

Below: Happy Bill claiming his 50/50 cash prize. 
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EVENTS!!! ——  2010 OZC CALENDAR —— EVENTS!!!! 

**NOTE** Please check the events calendar on our website (www.ontariozcar.com) for the latest  

      schedule updates between each printing of Zedline!!! 

 

May 12 - Joint East-West Chapter Meeting at Montana’s in Milton, join us for dinner at 6:00 pm, meeting at 7:30 pm 

May 15 - Rescheduled Halton-Siddenham Road Tour.  Contact Wes Hore (smurfzed32@hotmail.com)  

May 29 - Niagara Wine Tour.  Contact Wes Hore (smurfzed32@hotmail.com)  

June 2 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66 

June 19/20 - Mosport 50th Anniversary Celebration & VARAC Vintage Car Festival 

June 26/27 - Calabogie Road Tour.  Contact Wes Hore (smurfzed32@hotmail.com)  

July 3 - Drag Day #1 at St. Thomas Speedway.  Contact Jim Maw (alfa@golden.net) 

July 7 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66 

July 10/11 - ZCCR All Japanese Classic Car Weekend.  Contact John Taddonio (zcarnut@hotmail.com)  

July 14 - Western Chapter Meeting at Ernie’s Roadhouse, Cambridge  

July 27- Depart for ZCON & Tail of the Dragon run on Jul 28 

Jul 28/Aug 1 - ZCON in Nashville, TN (www.zcon2010.com)   

August 4 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66 

August 7 - Eric’s Cottage Road Tour.  Contact Eric Zondervan (zedfoot@rogers.com) 

August 21 - Z-Fest at Brantford Nissan.  (Fri, Sat & Sun event planning ongoing)   

September 8 - Joint East-West Meeting at Montana’s in Milton, join us for dinner at 6:00 pm, meeting at 7:30 pm 

September 11 - Western Ontario Road Tour, tentative TBD 

September 18 - Drag Day #2 at St. Thomas Speedway, dinner, trophies, contact Jim Maw (alfa@golden.net) 

October 6 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66 

October 16 - Mosport Road Tour.  Contact Tom Dickson (zeeker260@hotmail.com) 

November 3 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66, main event, elections for 2011 Executive Committee  

November 10 - Western Chapter Meeting at Ernie’s Roadhouse, Cambridge, elections for 2011 Executive Committee  

November 20 - Year End Dinner & Social, restaurant location TBD 

December 1 - Eastern Chapter Meeting at Route 66 
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237 Wellington Street West 
Chatham, Ontario, N7M 1J9 
Phone (519) 354-0407      Fax (519) 354-3250 

www.mackewlaw.com 

Email: mark@mackewlaw.com 



 

 

by Howie Yoshida 
 
The forecast called for rain on the day of our annual OZC 
swap meet at Whitehead Performance, hosted by Greg 
Whitehead.  We lucked out somewhat as it didn’t come 
down until later that day but it was a very cold one none 
the less.  The turn out was up from last year although a 
guess at a number attending would not be easy as there 
was certainly lots of churn going on.  This year, it appeared 
that most of the vendors set up inside Greg’s shop as a 
walk outside didn’t turn up too many of them working out of 
their vans, trailers or whatever. 

If you missed the event then you missed a good opportu-
nity to pick up some needed parts or to just scrounge 
through a bunch of parts bins and tote boxes to find that 
missing piece or part to continue your project or take it to 
completion.  The price is always right too at this event.    

There had to be about 9 vendors or so selling items of all 
descriptions.  Rick Scott of Brantford Nissan was set up in 
his usual space again and hopefully he had a good day 
selling his merchandise.  Michael Lambert made the long 
drive in and brought a whole bunch of stuff that he didn’t 
want to take back with him, some of it sold thankfully.  For 
gross sales, it may have been hard to top our membership 
director, Bob Chwalyk.  He sold off, not one but 2 sets of 
rims and tires.  How he came to have both is another story 

he would be glad to talk to you about if you asked.  Mike 
Hansen pulled out a bunch of his parts from off the storage 
racks throughout the shop and put them up for sale.  It was 
a family affair for Mike this year as his wife Danica and 
their new born baby girl, Amelie came out to meet every-
one.     

The OZC club table conducted its own business and we 
welcomed 13 members, both renewing ones and a few 
newbies too.  It was your last chance to order a club jacket 
for the first group buy that we were organizing.  In all, over 
a dozen members purchased jackets that featured the fly-
ing Zed logo on the back.    

Despite the cool temperatures as previously mentioned, 
Greg with ample help from his daughter, Jessica accompa-
nied by her boyfriend, and Greg’s long time friend Steve, 
all took turns on the BBQ preparing burgers and sausages 
to feed the hungry ones there.  Business was brisk as the 
food smelled quite delicious.  

Around 1:00 pm, we held the 50/50 draw.  The cash prize 
of $87 was won by Tom Malone.  Additional prizes were 
donated by Rick Scott of Brantford Nissan, consisting of oil, 
car care products and Nissan logo merchandise.  Thank 
you Rick. 

Above: Bob sold his big items, the rims & tires  

Below: Not only parts were for sale, Zeds too 

OUR 2010 (ANNUAL) SWAP MEET AT WHITEHEAD PERFORMANCE 

Rick Scott & Edmarc - you’d be smiling too if you bought what 
Edmarc did.  Ask him. 

Here’s the OZC table.  Join the club or buy a 50/50 draw ticket 

or how about a club jacket?  
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We wrapped things up about mid-afternoon and that was it.  
The swap meet kind of kick starts our events calendar and 
Ontario Z-Car extends a big thank you to Greg Whitehead 
and his staff at Whitehead Performance for making the day 
a very enjoyable one.  Depending on the amount of interest 
later on in the year, the Excom may consider a Fall swap 
meet if details can be worked out. 

Above: The Hansen family, Danica, baby Amelie & Mike 

Below: Tom Malone, very happy to claim the 50/50 cash prize   

Steve & Greg keeping warm by cooking up food on the BBQ 



 

 

2009 YEAR END SOCIAL & DINNER 

by JP Matte 

The long overdue nasty weather picked a lousy night to hit 
the GTA as it made getting to the event a nightmare.  For 
the hardy few who made it out, the rewards were many.   

There were a total of 8 people out at the vent.  Less than 
half of what we had on our February 8th no go at-
tempt.  The abysmal weather on February 22 most cer-
tainly had a negative impact on attendance.  Regardless, a 
great time was had by all.  I got 4 races in, over 20 minutes 
of karting, for a paltry $25.00.  An incredible value! 

OZC paid $5 per person towards the event fee for any 
members in attendance.  Nigel White, Bogdan Kurek, 
Manolo de Leon, Steve Stockill, Wes Hore and myself (JP - 
Club President and Karting Fool) were there.  
Wes's neighbour was there as was Jason Brady, the son-
in-law of longtime member Bogdan Kurek.  Jason who 
does not need to use his Law Enforcement clout in order to 
post fast lap times, is a regular attendee of our many 
events.  Jason was kind enough to purchase two plates of 
nachos for the attendees.  These had a negligible impact 
on our lap times but they sure tasted great.  In appreciation 
of Jason's generous offering of nachos, he was also given 
a $5 subsidy.    

As I had mentioned earlier, I was able to get 4 races in and 
could have gotten at least two more but with the roads be-
ing a mess and an early wake up looming not that many 
hours away, I listened to my common sense and left 
around 9:30 p.m.  Others in attendance while fully in the 
grip of karting fever, were able to ignore common sense 
and ran well into the night.  This was a great event and a 
great value.  GP Kartways is professionally run and the 
electric karts are a blast.  No exhaust fumes from gasoline 
engines and no freezing temperatures as a result of bring-
ing in cold fresh air are the two environmental benefits. 
Next time one of these events comes up, please do your 
best to make it out.  You will not be disappointed.   

AND this from Wes Hore too……... 
  
For starters, the day couldn't have gone by slower. All I 
could think about was karting since breakfast. Every time 
my cell beeped or rung, it had to do with go-karting. Even 
at work while painting I could envision track lines with 
every brushstroke. After verifying track availability, I sent  
text messages to everyone I knew was coming, it's on!!!  
 
I wanted to be at GPK by 6 p.m. This would have given me 
the 1 hour edge of practice on everyone else to take home, 
well... the bragging rights as OZC karter extraordi-
naire. This didn't happen as a simple 30 minute drive 
turned into nearly 2 hours due to bad weather and people 
driving 4 km/hr on snow covered roads. By the time I ar-
rived at 7 p.m., I was full of anger and needed to vent 
some steam on the track. (The only place to ever vent road 
rage legally) I looked around and still not a bad turnout. 

Eight in total including a few already on the track. 20 mins 
or so later, it was race time and we all went to the pits. Re-
ceived a quick briefing and off we went. One of the things I 
like the most about these karts is the instant acceleration 
out onto the track. None of this put put sputter of old in 
desperate need of repair gas engines here. We spread out 
a little and for the most part, all averaged 5-6 race sessions 
of 8 minutes each. No whiplash or broken ribs at this event! 
Mind you, something was different from this event than the 
previous. There was no Erle the Terminator Straus to spin 

us out! Sorry Erle, but I'll never forget that time... Anyways 
instead, we had Bogdan tailing all of us at some point or 
another waiting to make his move. Have you ever seen a 
cat play with a mouse? His karting technique is very simi-
lar, basically he taps you from the rear a few times to let 
you know he's there, than pounces around you. 
Very aggressive and effective. As much fun as karting is 
there is so much more to it than just trying to go fast. It's 
also a mind game that always has you wondering how to 
block effectively while maintaining that good fast line. Also 
how to improve your cornering ability. Trying out new lines 
and managing to limit wheel spin. Sometimes moving your 
opponent into the tires or a 180 spin helps add excitement 
too. Just don't get caught!!! I had a blast and honestly after 
5 sessions I was done. Typically 2 sessions cost around 
$50. We had an amazing deal, for $30 we got unlimited 
racing from 6 p.m. to midnight. On top of that the club pro-
vided a subsidy of $5/ member. Jason B donated some 
fine topped nachos to weigh down the competition. OK it 
worked for me but I'm not complaining. 
 
Thanks to all who came out to make this event the success 
it was.  

 
FYI, although there were no trophies awarded, the next 
time you see Bogdan, shake his hand and get an auto-
graph.  He posted the fastest lap time in our event as well 
as the week! 23.441 seconds is the time to beat.  Runners 
up were Jason Brady at 23.932 and Manolo de Leon at 
24.012. 

KARKING AT GP KARTWAYS 



 

Zedline 2010 Issue #2 March/April                                                                         15 



 

 


	Prez Sez …



<<

  /ASCII85EncodePages false

  /AllowTransparency false

  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true

  /AutoRotatePages /None

  /Binding /Left

  /CalGrayProfile (Dot Gain 20%)

  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)

  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Error

  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4

  /CompressObjects /Tags

  /CompressPages true

  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true

  /PassThroughJPEGImages true

  /CreateJobTicket false

  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default

  /DetectBlends true

  /DetectCurves 0.0000

  /ColorConversionStrategy /CMYK

  /DoThumbnails false

  /EmbedAllFonts true

  /EmbedOpenType false

  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true

  /EmbedJobOptions true

  /DSCReportingLevel 0

  /EmitDSCWarnings false

  /EndPage -1

  /ImageMemory 1048576

  /LockDistillerParams false

  /MaxSubsetPct 100

  /Optimize true

  /OPM 1

  /ParseDSCComments true

  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true

  /PreserveCopyPage true

  /PreserveDICMYKValues true

  /PreserveEPSInfo true

  /PreserveFlatness true

  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false

  /PreserveOPIComments true

  /PreserveOverprintSettings true

  /StartPage 1

  /SubsetFonts true

  /TransferFunctionInfo /Apply

  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve

  /UsePrologue false

  /ColorSettingsFile ()

  /AlwaysEmbed [ true

  ]

  /NeverEmbed [ true

  ]

  /AntiAliasColorImages false

  /CropColorImages true

  /ColorImageMinResolution 300

  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleColorImages true

  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /ColorImageResolution 300

  /ColorImageDepth -1

  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1

  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeColorImages true

  /ColorImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterColorImages true

  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /ColorACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /ColorImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasGrayImages false

  /CropGrayImages true

  /GrayImageMinResolution 300

  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleGrayImages true

  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /GrayImageResolution 300

  /GrayImageDepth -1

  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2

  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeGrayImages true

  /GrayImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterGrayImages true

  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /GrayACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /GrayImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasMonoImages false

  /CropMonoImages true

  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200

  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleMonoImages true

  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /MonoImageResolution 1200

  /MonoImageDepth -1

  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeMonoImages true

  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode

  /MonoImageDict <<

    /K -1

  >>

  /AllowPSXObjects false

  /CheckCompliance [

    /None

  ]

  /PDFX1aCheck false

  /PDFX3Check false

  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false

  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true

  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true

  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile ()

  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()

  /PDFXOutputCondition ()

  /PDFXRegistryName ()

  /PDFXTrapped /False



  /CreateJDFFile false

  /Description <<



    /BGR <>

    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e9ad88d2891cf76845370524d53705237300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>

    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc9ad854c18cea76845370524d5370523786557406300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>

    /CZE <>

    /DAN <>

    /DEU <>

    /ESP <>

    /ETI <>

    /FRA <>

    /GRE <>



    /HRV (Za stvaranje Adobe PDF dokumenata najpogodnijih za visokokvalitetni ispis prije tiskanja koristite ove postavke.  Stvoreni PDF dokumenti mogu se otvoriti Acrobat i Adobe Reader 5.0 i kasnijim verzijama.)

    /HUN <>

    /ITA <>

    /JPN <FEFF9ad854c18cea306a30d730ea30d730ec30b951fa529b7528002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020658766f8306e4f5c6210306b4f7f75283057307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a30674f5c62103055308c305f0020005000440046002030d530a130a430eb306f3001004100630072006f0062006100740020304a30883073002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee5964d3067958b304f30533068304c3067304d307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a306b306f30d530a930f330c8306e57cb30818fbc307f304c5fc59808306730593002>

    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020ace0d488c9c80020c2dcd5d80020c778c1c4c5d00020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>

    /LTH <>

    /LVI <>

    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken die zijn geoptimaliseerd voor prepress-afdrukken van hoge kwaliteit. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)

    /NOR <>

    /POL <>

    /PTB <>

    /RUM <>

    /RUS <>

    /SKY <>

    /SLV <>

    /SUO <>

    /SVE <>

    /TUR <>

    /UKR <>

    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents best suited for high-quality prepress printing.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)

  >>

  /Namespace [

    (Adobe)

    (Common)

    (1.0)

  ]

  /OtherNamespaces [

    <<

      /AsReaderSpreads false

      /CropImagesToFrames true

      /ErrorControl /WarnAndContinue

      /FlattenerIgnoreSpreadOverrides false

      /IncludeGuidesGrids false

      /IncludeNonPrinting false

      /IncludeSlug false

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (InDesign)

        (4.0)

      ]

      /OmitPlacedBitmaps false

      /OmitPlacedEPS false

      /OmitPlacedPDF false

      /SimulateOverprint /Legacy

    >>

    <<

      /AddBleedMarks false

      /AddColorBars false

      /AddCropMarks false

      /AddPageInfo false

      /AddRegMarks false

      /ConvertColors /ConvertToCMYK

      /DestinationProfileName ()

      /DestinationProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /Downsample16BitImages true

      /FlattenerPreset <<

        /PresetSelector /MediumResolution

      >>

      /FormElements false

      /GenerateStructure false

      /IncludeBookmarks false

      /IncludeHyperlinks false

      /IncludeInteractive false

      /IncludeLayers false

      /IncludeProfiles false

      /MultimediaHandling /UseObjectSettings

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (CreativeSuite)

        (2.0)

      ]

      /PDFXOutputIntentProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /PreserveEditing true

      /UntaggedCMYKHandling /LeaveUntagged

      /UntaggedRGBHandling /UseDocumentProfile

      /UseDocumentBleed false

    >>

  ]

>> setdistillerparams

<<

  /HWResolution [2400 2400]

  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]

>> setpagedevice



